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You continued to serve approximately another year before receiving administrative counseling 
for several alleged offenses, include absenting yourself without authority from your appointed 
place of duty, for which you were subject to a second NJP in February 1982, which resulted in 
your permanent decertification from a Personnel Reliability Billet.   
 
You were then counseled in March 1982 for your inability to report to your work section at the 
time prescribed, subject to a third NJP in April 1982 for wrongfully urinating on the floor of the 
squadron barracks, and again counseled for your involvement in an alcohol-related incident and 
for performance deficiencies, to include unwillingness to follow instructions without maximum 
supervision.   
 
On 12 July 1982, you were notified of the recommendation for your discharge under other than 
honorable conditions for the reason of misconduct due to your frequent involvement of a 
discreditable nature with military authorities.  You requested to exercise your right to 
representation by legal counsel at a hearing before an administrative separation board.  On 
26 October 1982, your administrative board convened and found that the basis for separation was 
substantiated.  Following legal review of the administrative board’s recommendation for your 
discharge under Other Than Honorable (OTH) conditions, your separation was approved, and 
you were discharged for a pattern of misconduct on 23 December 1982.     
 
The Board carefully considered all potentially mitigating factors to determine whether the 
interests of justice warrant relief in your case in accordance with the Kurta, Hagel, and Wilkie 
Memos.  These included, but were not limited to, your desire to upgrade your discharge and your 
contentions that you were young at the time of your discharge, you were suffering from pre-
existing behavioral issues which had been diagnosed by the state of during your 
childhood, the behavioral issues were not diagnosed at the time you entered the military, and you 
suffered from a misdiagnosed or undiagnosed mental illness along with post-traumatic stress 
disorder (PTSD).  For purposes of clemency and equity consideration, the Board noted you did 
not provide documentation describing post-service accomplishments or advocacy letters.  
 
Because you contend that PTSD or another mental health condition may have contributed to the 
circumstances of your discharge, the Board also considered the AO.  The AO stated in pertinent 
part: 
 

There is no evidence that he was diagnosed with a mental health condition in 
military service, or that he exhibited any psychological symptoms or behavioral 
changes indicative of a diagnosable mental health condition. Although there is 
behavioral evidence in his record of problematic alcohol use, he denied an alcohol 
use disorder during his administrative review board. Throughout his disciplinary 
processing, there were no concerns raised of a mental health condition that would 
have warranted a referral for evaluation. He has provided no medical evidence in 
support of his claims. Unfortunately, his personal statement is not sufficiently 
detailed to establish clinical symptoms in service or provide a nexus with his 
misconduct. Additional records (e.g., post-service mental health records 
describing  the Petitioner’s diagnosis, symptoms, and their specific link to his 
misconduct) may aid in rendering an alternate opinion. 

 






